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10th August 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

Pupil Return to School and Nursery
We hope you have had a lovely summer and that you and your loved ones have kept safe and well.

Following announcements from Scottish Government and Midlothian Council, we are delighted to be welcoming your child back to St Andrew’s Primary School.  For those children who will be joining us for the first time, we are looking forward to getting to know you and your families over the coming weeks and months.  
Much of the guidance for pupil return in Midlothian has already been shared with you via the letter from our executive director, Fiona Robertson.  Staff at St Andrews’ will be following this guidance closely, however we hope that you will find the following, additional information helpful in supporting your child’s smooth return to school.  
Primary 1 – 7 pupils will attend school starting on Wednesday 12th August 2020
Morning Dropping Off   

· To avoid congestion in our school grounds, and support physical distancing, we will be operating staggered start and finish times.  Times for each class are shown in the table below.  P1 parents/carers please note that these times apply once your child starts attending for full days on Monday 17th August.  Times for Wednesday 12th – Friday 14th August are included later in this letter.
	Class
	Arrival time
	Dismissal time
Mon - Thurs
	Dismissal time

Friday
	Entry Point

	P3
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P3 fire door

	P4
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P4 fire door

	P5
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P5 fire door

	P2
	8:45
	3:15
	12:00
	P2 fire door

	P7
	8:45
	3:15
	12:00
	P7 fire door

	P1
	8:50
	3:20
	12:05
	P1 fire door

	P6
	8:50
	3:20
	12:05
	P6 fire door


· There will be no vehicle access to school grounds except for pupil taxis, blue badge holders and staff.  A member of management will be present at the school gate to supervise/manage access.
· As per Midlothian Guidance, we request that each pupil is accompanied by only one adult, when entering the school grounds.  Whilst we ask that all P1 and P2 pupils are dropped off and collected by an adult, school staff will be on duty outdoors to supervise P3-7 pupils who are happy to say farewell to their parents/carers at the main school gate.  We understand that some of these pupils may still wish a parent to accompany them for a time, and that is fine.
· On arrival, pupils should head immediately to their designated classroom and enter via the external fire door.  Their class teacher will be there to greet them and to allow any accompanying adults to depart promptly.  Unfortunately we are currently unable to allow parents access to our school building.
· Should pupils and carers have to wait outside their classroom door for any reason, we ask that they use the markings provided to support physical distancing.
· Pupils will be asked to sanitise their hands before entering the classroom and then to wash them thoroughly once inside.
· Should pupils arrive shortly after their designated start time, they should still report to their external classroom door, where a member of staff will welcome them.  They should not report to the main school office. 
· Only pupils arriving by contract taxi or with the prior agreement of school management should access the school building via the main entrance.  They will be met there by a member of staff and then escorted to their classroom.
End of Day Dismissal
· At the end of the school day staff will escort P3-7 classes to the school gate for prompt dismissal at their designated finish time. 

· Where possible, we would ask that parents/carers of older pupils meet their children outwith the main school gate.  Where this is not possible, we ask that parents wait on the grass area, inside the gate, maintaining 2m physical distancing from other households.

· P1 and P2 pupils will be dismissed from the rear exit of the building which opens out to the main, school playground.  School policy remains that P1 and P2 pupils must be collected by an adult, from the list provided by their parent/carer.  If for any reason an adult is not present, at class dismissal time, then the pupil will return to their classroom, with staff, until their parent can be contacted.

· Please phone the main school office if you know that you are going to be late to collect your child, at the end of the day, or if there is any change to the agreed pick up routine. 

· We would appreciate if all parents could exit the school grounds and pick-up areas promptly, at the end of the day, to avoid congestion and support physical distancing.

· As with the morning drop off procedures, there will be no vehicle access to school grounds except for pupil taxis, blue badge holders and staff.  A member of management will be present at the school gate to supervise/manage access.
· Pupils may continue to use bikes or scooters to travel to school.  Pupils must dismount from these, at the main gate, and push them to the designated rack to be stored safely.  
Primary 1 - Week 1 Times 
· To support our new P1 pupils in having a calm and enjoyable start to the new term, we have arranged that they will attend at the following times this week:

Wednesday 12th August and Thursday 13th August 9:10 – 12:30 

Friday 14th August 9:10 – 12:10
· We would ask that P1 pupils do bring a packed lunch on Wednesday and Thursday.  This will be eaten, at school before dismissal at 12:30.

Lunches

· All pupils should bring a packed lunch to school until Friday 18th September, as per Midlothian guidance.  BACs payments will continue until this time for those entitled to free school meals.  Lunches should be contained in a bag or box.
· Pupils are not required to bring a packed lunch on a Friday.
· Pupils will eat their lunch in their classroom, or outdoors in the better weather.  Hands and surfaces will be thoroughly sanitised before and after pupils eat.

· Please remember that due to a number of pupils with nut allergies, items containing nuts should not be brought to school for either snack or lunch.

School Uniform
· We know that many of our pupils are excited to finally be getting back in to school uniform again.  We would encourage pupils to wear their school uniform, if possible, but are happy to support a more relaxed dress code to allow the regular washing of clothes throughout the week.
· Please ensure that all of your child’s clothing is clearly named.  
· A number of surplus uniform items are available, via our Home School Practitioner, Elaine Baur.  Please feel free to contact Elaine on 07500 125 086 if you are interested in receiving any of these items.
PE/Sports Kit  
· In order to minimise the number of personal items brought in to school, pupils are not currently required to bring in a full PE kit.  Pupil sweatshirts/jumpers can be removed, during PE activities, and stored in pupil school bags, to avoid the mix up of clothing items.  We ask that pupils do not wear school ties, for the time being, as these tend to become more easily mixed up.
School Bags  
· Pupils are welcome to bring a bag to school if they wish.  However we would ask that pupils do not bring toys or other personal items from home.  
· All pupils will be issued with an individual pack of stationery, eg: pencils, pens, etc so are not required to bring pencil cases to school for the time being.
Medication 

· Please contact the school office, by either phone call or email, if your child requires medication to be administered during the school day, eg:  inhalers.  Our office staff will advise you on where to bring this medication, on the first day of term, and will arrange for you to complete the appropriate paperwork.

· Please ensure that any medication is in date and clearly labelled with your child’s name and the dosage required.

Contacting School
· We understand that this has been a challenging time for pupils and their families and we appreciate the support that you have shown so far.  Please be assured that we are focussed on getting it right for every one of our pupils, and that we will do our utmost to respond sensitively to what are demanding, and often fast-changing circumstances.

· We will continue to keep you updated regularly via parent text, Twitter and our school website. 

· As we are currently being advised to keep visitors to our building to a minimum, we would ask that you contact our school office by either phone call or email, in the first instance, should you have any queries or questions.  Our office staff will be happy to advise you.

Thank you for your patience at this time.  The St Andrew’s team look forward to welcoming you back on Wednesday 12th August.

Kind regards

Joanne Hunter

Acting Leader of Learning
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